MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, November 6, 2008

Department of Transportation

Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius (by written proxy), Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Richard Barton, Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Donna Cathey, Henry Crawford, Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), Danielle Forko, Christine Keller, Seth Mancini (for John Danaher), Patrick Mickens, George Oleyer, Julie Penry (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie, Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, Magdamaris Figueroa, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Tonya Lewis, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name
Affiliation


Brian Austin
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Robert Hindle
Court Support Services Division, Retired


Caryn Kaufman
White Light Advertising
Valerie LaMotte
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM


Gary Lukasewski
Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM


Mary Kate Mason
Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services

Rowena White
White Light Advertising
(I) Minutes of the October 2, 2008 Meeting 
The meeting was called to order at 2:45 p.m. by Mr. Henry Crawford.  The minutes of the October 2, 2008 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
(II) Presentation on the Combating Underage Drinking Media Campaign 
Ms. Caryn Kaufman and Ms. Rowena White, consultants to OPM/JJAC from White Light Advertising, made a presentation on the progress made in developing a statewide Combating Underage Drinking Media Campaign.  Ms. Kaufman and Ms. White began by explaining how social marketing is used to motivate people to adopt a behavior.  For the underage drinking campaign, the specific mission is to make parents and adults aware of adolescent drinking behaviors, the impact of alcohol on teen brain development, and state laws against underage drinking in order to reduce underage drinking.  The consultants discussed the planning and development of specific messages and demonstrated with examples of radio, television and billboard spots/advertisements.  The program is expected to begin in December and run through June, 2009.  The website will soon be online at settherulesct.org (also settherulesct.com & settherulesct.gov).
(III) Report of the Subcommittee on DMC (Disproportionate Minority Contact)
The Subcommittee on DMC met on October 6, 2008 to continue work on drafting JJAC recommendations and action steps based on the findings from the analysis of the current study.  The JJAC reviewed the latest draft document and provided additional input and suggestions.  Following this editing process, the JJAC unanimously voted to support the draft document as revised.  
The Subcommittee on DMC is scheduled to meet on December 8, 2008 to incorporate the JJAC changes and finalize the action steps for JJAC approval at the January JJAC Business Meeting.

(IV) Action on the School Attendance Program Category for 2009/10
The JJAC reviewed and then unanimously approved the RFP/application kit for new funding under the 2009/10 the School Attendance Program Category.  The JJAC made $200,000 available for grants from $20,000 to $120,000 for the period of 9/1/09 to 6/30/10.  Only school districts that are members of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance as of January 1, 2009 will be eligible to apply for this funding.  The application kit will be distributed at the 4th Annual Fall Retreat of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance.
(V) Update on the 4th Annual Fall Retreat of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance
The 4th Annual Fall Retreat of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance is scheduled for December 4 & 5, 2008 at the Water’s Edge Resort in Westbrook.  This retreat is for representatives of local school districts and state agencies that are members of the consortium as well as members of the JJAC.  Thursday’s agenda includes presentations on attendance data and technology followed by a dinner, reception and networking.  The JJAC will also hold its December Business Meeting and Holiday Dinner at this time.  Friday’s agenda includes presentations on innovative school attendance strategies and practices by national experts as well a concluding panel discussion by the guest speakers with questions from the audience.   
JJAC members who are interested in attending this conference are requested to complete the registration form and submit it to Ms. Valerie LaMotte.  Members should also indicate whether they will need overnight accommodations for Thursday night at Water’s Edge.  Members who are unable to attend the conference events are still welcome to attend the JJAC Business Meeting and Holiday Dinner. 

(VI) Report of the Subcommittee on Police Training
The fourteenth annual Children, Youth and the Police Conference is scheduled for November 25, 2008 at the Cromwell Crowne Plaza Hotel.  This conference will feature presentations on Connecticut Teen Driving Laws, Policing Safe Teen Driving, Promoting Youth Safety, and an Update on Connecticut Juvenile Law.  JJAC members who are interested in attending this conference are requested to register on-line at www.cclce.org.

(VII) Update on the Juvenile Jurisdiction Policy and Operations Coordinating Council
The subcommittees to the Juvenile Jurisdiction Policy and Operating Coordinating Council (JJPOCC) continue to work on prevention, services and jurisdictional issues related to the implementation of the state legislation for raising the age of juvenile jurisdiction to 18 effective January 1, 2010.  The JJAC will continue to follow the JJPOCC efforts.     

(VIII) JJAC Calendar for 2009
The JJAC unanimously approved the following dates for its 2009 Business Meeting Calendar:

Thursday, January 8

Thursday, February 5

Thursday, March 5

Thursday, April 2

Thursday, May 7

Thursday, June 4

Thursday, September 3

Thursday, October 1

Thursday, November 5

Thursday, December 3

Please note that Conference Room A at the Department of Transportation will be reserved for the above dates at 2:30 p.m. except for December.  Our annual Business Meeting/Holiday Dinner will be held on the December date at a location to be determined.

(IX) Other Business 
The next JJAC Business Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, December 4, 2008 at the Water’s Edge Resort in Westbrook following the conclusion of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance training event.  JJAC members are also invited to attend the retreat but must submit a completed registration form to Ms. LaMotte along with a request for an overnight room at Water’s Edge. 
The Fourteenth Annual Children, Youth and the Police Conference is scheduled for Tuesday, November 25, 2008 at the Cromwell Crowne Plaza Hotel.  JJAC members who are interested in attending this conference are requested to register on-line at www.cclce.org.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:50 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Gary Lukasewski.
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